
 

Organ Restoration is Underway 
Work to restore McAllister Memorial’s pipe organ began Friday, January 24, 2020 with 
Tho-mas Rohlfs of Rohlfs Pipe Organ Services, LLC disconnecting the wind supply 
from the Great division of the organ.  This will mute the pipes controlled by the lower 
manual (keyboard) of the organ.  The Swell (upper keyboard) and the Pedal divisions of 
the organ are not affected and remain fully useable.  Preparation was also made Friday 
for the removal of the Great pipework next week.  Pipe removal is expected to take place 
on Thursday, January 30th. 

The restoration of the organ is planned for five phases over a span of eight months.  The 
phases will address the Great, the Swell and the Pedal Divisions of the organ with re-
moval of the pipes, cleaning, repair and tuning, Schwimmer restoration, site work in 
preparation for return of the pipes, replacement of slider motors, reinstallation of the 
pipes and on-site tuning.  The three wind system reservoirs supplying air to the organ 
will be restored and a capture system will be installed. 

Church members will be informed of progress through the bulletin and the church’s 
newsletter. 
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Expecting the Unexpected 
 

This is my family’s first winter in Covington. Since we moved here from South Carolina, we 
knew that it would be a different kind of winter than what we have been used to – colder, more 
snow, and more unpredictability.  
 

One thing we have learned that is different about Virginia weather is that it varies. It can be 
cold one day and warm the next. It can be rainy one moment, and then sunny the next, and then 
rainy again. In short, to cope with this kind of weather, one has to expect the unexpected.  
 

It’s kind of like our faith lives. Like the weather, we try to get an idea of what is going to hap-
pen in the future. But it’s difficult sometimes, because things change and unexpected events 
crop up. Sometimes, when we simply have no idea what is going to happen next, we can only 
rely on God. Only God knows the future. Our calling is to have faith that God is in control and 
that things will work out according to God’s plan. 
 

This is why, when we pray the Lord’s Prayer each Sunday, we don’t say, “God, please do 
things the way I want them. Please give me what I’m asking for.” We simply say, “Thy will be 
done, on earth as it is in heaven.” 
 

And here’s the good news. The good news is that often the unexpected things that God does are 
very positive and beneficial things. We can feel blessings more and more each day if we can 
open ourselves to expecting the unexpected, and following in God’s will. 



 

 

 

New Elders Elected 
 
 

Congratulations to those elected  
to the office of Elder.  

Please pray for all our leaders as we 
enter a new church year.  

 

     

ELDERS FOR THE CLASS OF 2022 
 

 

Richard Downer, Jr. 

Gary Rice 

Paul Riley 

Susan Sponaugle 

Michael Young 

 
Please pray for their ministry in 
McAllister and the community. 

McAllister Church extends sympathy and prayer to these families:  

 

Patsy Martin ~ aunt of Debbie Rodgers, Diana Hinton and Linda Bogar 

Charles Downey ~ father-in-law of Debbie Bennett 

Terry Simpson ~ father of Tanya Crossland 

Geraldine “Bette” Hayslett ~ sister-in-law of Jean Irvine 

Peggy Gann Raether ~ daughter of Berdie Stone 

Curtis Allen Craft ~ member 

Dreama Clifford ~ great-grandmother of Cody, Bailey, Caydance, and Finley Ramsey 

William Darfow Rice, Sr. ~ former member 

Arthur Gaylor ~ uncle of Marshall Fox 

Germaine “Pete” Hambrick Levisay ~ mother of Lisa Dickson 

Ruth Fridley Johnson ~ aunt of Tanya Crossland 

Doris Laughorne Jamison ~ member 

2019 Finance Report 
 

General Fund Budget for 2019  

 

$230,813 
____________________________________ 
General Fund Income            187,287.10 
 

General Fund Expenses          -  165,782.42 
   Balance           21,504.67 

 

_________________________________________________________________ 

Other Income 
 

•CD Interest      3,365.35 
                                      Balance       7,865.35  

 

________________________________________________________________ 

Other Expenses 
 

Capital Improvement     7,273.97 
Pastor Acquisition              10,257.59 
Triennium Fee        520.00 
   Total other expenses  18,051.56 
 

Net Receipts                3,453.11  

  

Thanks for your support in 2019  
and your continued support in 2020. 

  
Ms. Denise Pillow 
417 Helga Street 
Kill Devil Hills, NC 27948 
 

 

Roger Evans 
The Glebe, Room 2133 
200 Glebe Blvd 
Daleville, VA 24083 

Martha Wilhelm’s grandson has been deployed to 
Kuwait. He would like to hear from people back 
home. His address is:   
 

 1 LT Hoffman Kristopher 
 113 FA HHB, 30 ABCT, 381 D 
 APO, AE 09330 

Other Addresses of Interest 



 
Tillie Agnor 
Roger Akers 
Doc Altizer 
Larry Andrews 
Jan Taylor Armentrout 
Grayson Asboth 
Mike Ayers 
Sherry Ayers 
Erskine Back 
Miki Ballengee 
Bob & Leta Bartley 
Chuck Bartley 
Gary Bartley 
Steve Bennett 
Linda Bogar 
Becky Bowers 
Jean Broughman 
Doris Burley 
Emily Byer 
Jackie Bray 
Lee Cabaniss 
Elwood Cadd 
Teresa Calvert 
Sara Campbell 
Joe Carpenter 
Jean & Harry Casey 
Betsy Caul 
Pearl Conner 
Malcom Crawford 
Richard Crowder 
Harry Clark 
Junior Clark 
Minnie Clark 
Sandra Clemmons 
Kenzie Cline 
Ricky Cooke 
Harold Craft 
Steven Craft 
Calvin Crawford 
James Crawford 
Luke Crawford 
Paul Crizer, Jr. 
Jim Cronk 
Joey Crowder 
Bob Crush 
Butch Curtin 

Doug Dawson 
Phyllis Deacon 
Imogine Deeds 
Randell Dilley 
Joy Dobson 
Becky Downer 
Corky Downer 
Leslie Downer 
Irene Drumheller 
Hilda Duncan 
Bill Dunn 
Bobby Eggleston 
Kaylee Elmore 
Joyce Emerson 
Roger Evans 
Lee & Lelia Fadley 
Rose Fisher 
Lem Fitzgerald 
Jim & Barbara Flint 
Patty Ford 
Helen Deisher-Fox 
Ike Fox 
Marshall & Donna Fox 
Bo Fridley 
Courtney Fridley 
Sue Gibson 
Betty Gibson 
Eddie Gibson 
Robert & Gail Gibson 
Jonathan Gillette 
Evan Groves 
Don Hampton 
Jennifer Hannah 
Richard & Cora Hastings 
Shana Hatzapalores 
Danny & Rhoda Hill 
William Hill 
Gene Hinton 
Joshua Hoel 
James Hoover 
Neil Horn 
Jim Howard 
Becky Hunter 
Carol Huffman 
Carl & Jean Irvine 
Meg Jackson 

Charlie Jeffries 
Tonya Jones 
Wendell & Judy Jones 
Butch Kemper 
Susan Kennedy 
Pam Key 
Bobby Leitch 
Debi Leitch 
Bonnie Lemon 
Carole Lemon 
Patty Lemons 
Susan Lindstrom 
Bonnie Lockhart 
Connie Lowman 
Pat & Lynda Loving 
David & Phyllis Lynn 
Charlotte Martin 
Bob/Winnie McAllister 
Doris Ann Miller 
Pearl Miller 
Sonya Milton 
Jeremy Morris 
Katie Moody 
Alice Biggs Myers 
Jackie Nicely 
Patty Nicely 
Travis O’Rourke 
Bonnie Patterson 
Nancy Pearman 
Denise Pillow 
Billy Powell 
Teresa Powell 
Betty Ray 
Buddy Reed 
Frank & April Reyns 
Jim Reyns 
Ray/Cathy Riddleberger 
Frankie Riley 
Shelby Rock 
David Rothwell 
B R Rupert 
Burdette Rupert 
Jay Scruggs 
Bert & Nancy Seay 
Dee Dee Simpson 
Marietta Sizemore 

Gary Skidmore 
Joe Smith 
Pat Smith 
Tommy Smith 
Monzell Sovereen 
Angie Sponaugle 
Frank/Susan Sponaugle 
Sally Steele 
Gary Stone 
Bill Thompson 
Ethan Thompson 
Linda Thompson 
Marcy Thompson 
Adena Tingler 
Joy Tingler 
Peggy Tingler 
Carolyn Tolley 
Betty Jean Toombs 
Darrell & Donna Tucker 
Pete Turner 
Buddy Vass 
Kimberly Wade 
Barbara Warlitner 
Danny Warlitner  
Gail Washburn 
Fletcher Watson 
Carolyn Waugh 
Dennis Whitehead 
Pat Whitmer 
Angie Wilkerson 
Donna Wilson 
Joe & Dot Wimer 
Joe Wimer 
Joey Wimer 
Christy Wiley 
H.L. Wickham 
Martha Wilhelm 
Eddie Williams 
Parker Willis 
Betty Jamison Wolfe 
Linda Payton Wolfe 
Lillian Wood 
Norwood Wooding 
Shirley Wright 
Buddy Young 
Erik Young 

Our Prayer Concerns 

BRIAN CENTER—Bill Lockhart, Ruby Stull  

 

VIRGINIA VETERANS CARE CENTER—Charles P. Hall, Roy Reynolds, Wayne Whitmer 
 
 

THE WOODLANDS—Alice Biggs Myers   
 

SCOTT HILL—Norma Leech, Sara Mays, Mary Whitehead 
 

SHUT-IN— Joyce Bartley, Edna Buffaloe, Hallie Dressler, Shirley Ferris, Etha Hayslett,  
    Jean & Carl Irvine, Sadie Landis, Louise Whitehead, Lillian Wood 

MILITARY   

 

Kristen Bennett, Richard Bray,  
Kristopher Hoffman 

Ryan Pritts, Chris Whitehead,  
 

MISSIONARIES  

 

Tom & Judy Harvey 



 

In memory of  Libby Riley 
 

Richard and Priscilla Downer 

Jim, Marlene, & Byron Faidley 

Joe and Pat Martin 

Howard and Pam Poague 

Richard and June Cooke 

Gene and Gail Wood 

Eric and Amanda Webb family 

Bob and Leta Bartley 

Frank and Susan Sponaugle 

Gary and Diane Walker 

Covenant Class 

Carole Lemon 

Richard and June Hayslett 

Randy Lawson 

Debbie Via 

Melissa Wood 

Paula Pruett 

Patricia Nicely 

Mike and Dreama Wade 

Lee Ann Poague 

Terry and Dorothy Thompson 

Tony and Norma Nicely 

Dwain and Janie Tyree 

Paula and Ruby Stull 

Bob McCormack Family 

Bert and Betsy Caul 

Rebecca Linkenhoker Gudgeon 

Kathleen Loan 

Bobby and Anita Rice 

Kylene, David and Brielle Smith 

Buddy and Margie Young 

Camilla and Johnsey Cabaniss 

In honor of Libby & Buzzy Riley 

Jeana Lee Colbert 

 

In memory of Elizabeth Donnally 

Covenant Class 

Bert and Betsy Caul 

 

In memory of Trucky Lemon 

Richard and Priscilla Downer 

Marshall and Donna Fox 

Littlepage Class 

Joe and Pat Martin 

Circle #4 

 

In memory of Germaine Levisay 

John and Patty Whitehead 

Rick and Vicky Stover 

Fincastle UDA #797 

Dorris and Charles Wingfield 

Cindy Givens 

Chuck and Jean Bartley 

Paul Riley 

Camilla and Johnsey Cabaniss 

Butch and Norma Curtin 

Marshall and Donna Fox 

Rhoda and Danny Hill 

Joe and Pat Martin 

Ingevity 

Richard and June Cooke 

Travis, Jeri, Larry and Josephine 

 O’Rourke 

Richard and Priscilla Downer 

In memory of Doris Jamison 

Marshall and Donna Fox 

Camilla and Johnsey Cabaniss 

Littlepage Class 

Joan Woody 

Pam Key 

Butch and Norma Curtin 

Chuck and Jean Bartley 

Jim, Marlene & Byron Faidley 

Richard and Priscilla Downer 

 

In memory of Curtis Craft 

Marshall and Donna Fox 

Betty Gibson 

Richard and Priscilla Downer 

 

In memory of Wynona Crush 

Richard and Priscilla Downer 

 

In memory of  

Thelma Hostetter Wilkosz 

Arnold Hostetter, Jr. 

Marion Wilkosz 

 

In memory of  

Thelma Hostetter Wilkosz 

Kathleen Loan 

Joe and Dot Wimer 

 

In honor of Bobby & Anita Rice 

Joe and Dot Wimer 

Gifts and Memorials 

This list of memorials and gifts is related to deaths or other events that have occurred over the last few months. 
While some of these memorials and gifts were designated for the Organ Restoration Fund this is not a list of 
contributors to the Organ Fund. That list will appear in a later publication. As always we thank each and every-
one for their gifts in memory, in honor, or in appreciation of special members, friends, events, and milestones. 



 

Thanks for  
your service  
to Meals on 

Wheels!  

 

        These individuals 
have volunteered their time to deliver 
Meals on Wheels during 2020: Bob and 
Leta Bartley, Harry Casey and Ed Gib-
son, Gail and Larry Washburn, Donna 
and Marshall Fox, Jerry and Darlene 
Taylor, Doris and Bucky Mottern. 
Thanks for your commitment to this im-
portant mission in our area.  
 

Circle Meetings 
 

Circle #2 February 12th @ 10:00 a.m.  
March 11th @ 10:00 a.m. @ the Church 

 

Circle #3 will meet  
February 11th   @ 5:30 p.m.  

at the church for a “Valentine Surprise” 
March 10th @ 5:30 p.m. @ the Church 

 

Circle #4 will meet  
February 11th ~1:30 p.m. @ the Church 
March 10th ~ 1:30 p.m. @ the Church 

 

CT meeting 10:30 a.m. TBA 
Check bulletin for dates 

 

Spring Gathering of  
Peaks Presbytery Women  TBA 
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Many Thanks for Your Support  
 

The 2019 Christmas Cheer Program had another busy and wonder-
ful year. We served 43 families with groceries, 31 children with gifts, 58 
household requests, and 17 shut-ins with fruit baskets and care packages. 
Special thanks to those who helped wrap gifts at the Greenbrier and deliver 
them to McAllister. Thanks to the crew who checked each bag to make sure 
each child had a new outfit, a stocking, and a special gift. Thanks to the kitch-
en crew for delicious meals both days keeping everyone fueled and warm. 
Thanks to the many members of the congregation who gave money, items, 
and their time to this program. Thank you to the Girl Scouts and their leader, 
Susan Givens, for putting together the cleaning supply bags. Thanks to the 
special people who helped bag and deliver groceries. Thanks to the volun-
teers for delivering care packages to our shut-ins. In order for this program to 
continue to be a success, it is vital that everyone remembers to donate 
throughout the year. May God bless each of you in 2020.                             
              In Christian fellowship,   
           The Christmas Cheer Committee 



 

Lenten Luncheon Series  
   

The Lenten Luncheon series starts at McAl-

lister on Wednesday, March 4th at noon and 

will be held each Wednesday through April 

1st. The luncheons are hosted by local 

churches and provide a time of fellowship 

and meditation during the season of Lent. A 

free-will offering will be received each week 

and will benefit a local charity.   
     

The Valentine Luncheon  
will be on Sunday, February 9th after worship. This first luncheon of 

2020 is for the entire congregation and full of prizes and surprises. 

Meat, bread, and drinks will be provided. We ask families to bring 

their favorite valentine covered dish or dishes for a wonderful meal.   

March 4   
McAllister Memorial Presbyterian  

 

March 11  
Good News Christian Church  

 

March 18  
Edgemont AR Presbyterian  

 

March 25   
Pine Street Baptist Church  

 

  April 1  
Gospel Tabernacle COGC  
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"Rev. Moss will be hosting a special Bible study for the season of Lent. It will be held 

on Wednesday evenings from 6:00 to 7:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall. The First session 

will be held on March 4. The topic will be: 'Illuminating Lent.' By studying the words of 

the Lord's Prayer, we will look at why this season is so important to Christians as we 

prepare for Holy Week and Easter. Please let Rev. Moss know (434-738-8841) if you are 

interested so we can know how many to expect and order enough study guides." 

Ash Wednesday  

Service 

February 26, 2020 

@ 

7:00 p.m. 



 

February 16th and 

March 15th  will be our 
monthly COPE Food 
Collection Days. The 
demand for food is al-

ways great in the area. Because of this,  
your help is needed more than ever as we 
attempt to provide nutritious food for the 
needy families in our community.   

 

Any type of non-perishable food is appreci-
ated. Monetary donations are greatly appre-
ciated because they allow us to purchase 
food at reduced cost through the Second 
Harvest Food Bank in Roanoke.   

 

Please help us to keep the food pantry  
well stocked for those in need. 

 

Join the “Souper” Bowl of Caring   February 2, 2019 

 
 

a nationwide movement that unites schools, congregations, community organizations and 
compassionate individuals in the fight against hunger.  
During the month of February, youth across America will collect all types of non-
perishable food items and/or money to donate to the local charities of their choice.   

 

Mission Statement:  Using the energy of the Super Bowl to mobilize youth in a united national effort to 
care for people in their local communities who are hungry and those in need. 
 

Vision Statement: Transform the time around the Super Bowl into the nation's largest celebration of 
giving and serving. 
 

We believe: The idea for Souper Bowl of Caring is a gift from God. 

Publication Deadlines  
 

All information for the Sunday  
bulletin must be turned in  

by 12 noon each Thursday. 
 

The deadline for the  
April/May newsletter will be 

 March11th at 5:00 p.m.  

 

Newsletter folding day will be  
March 26th@ 1:30 p.m. 

 

Please submit all information,  
to the church office 

 IN WRITING,  
or by email:  

mcmpres@ntelos.net 

Don’t Forget!  
 

Daylight Saving 

Time 
Begins March 8th  

Be sure to turn your clocks AHEAD  

one hour before going to bed on March 7th. 

begins March 20
th

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

The Men of Mission  
will meet at 8 a.m.  

Tuesday, February 11th,  

and Tuesday, March 10th   

at Boy’s Home for breakfast.  

All MEN are invited to attend. 



 
February      

Birthdays  
  

1 Jerry Ray Taylor 
2  Tyson Uzzell 
 Payson Bennett Riley 
3 Kelley Tingler 
4 Berkley Key 
 Paul Linkenhoker 
6 Betty Gibson 
 Julia Bryant 
8 Pat Whitmer 
 Summit Caul 
9 Amanda Webb 
10  Tammy Scruggs-Duncan 
 Mason Hale 

13 Adam Tingler 
16 B. R. Rupert  
17 Gerald Gibson, Jr. 
20 Bobby Rice 
 Chad Thompson 
21  Tonya Jones 
22  Dorothy Thompson 
23 Craig Poague 
 Brittany Young-Baker 
27 Sandy Persinger 
  

Anniversaries 
  

10     Dorothy & Terry Thompson  
15    Joe & Dot Wimer 
28     Brandi & Justin Barr  
 

It’s not too early to pick up an application for the Scott Scholarship.  

If you are a member (of any age) at McAllister Church and will be 
attending college in the fall of 2020, you are eligible to apply.  
 

The deadline is June 1, 2020 so don’t wait until the last minute. 

March   
Birthdays 

 
 

 1   Robbie Wood 
 3   Pam Poague 
 Howard Thompson 
 4   April Reyns 
 Jerry Taylor 
 5   Pearl Miller 
 Richard Downer, Sr. 
 6      Marshall Fox 
 Kelsey Young 
 9      Brielle Smith 
12    Jason Hill 
13    Matthew Sponaugle 
14     Megan Boone 
16     Jan Armentrout 
17     Gene Wood 
 Casey Hicks 
18      Donna Fox 
19  Jennifer Hannah 
20  Cindee Stinnett 
21  Norma Curtin 
 

 
23  Tiana Warlitner 
24  Kathy Crutchfield 
26  Mike Fleenor 
 Logan Hill     
27  Chloe Reid 
 Kaitlyn Potter 
 Israel Boone 
 Tara Uzzell 
28  Etha Hayslett 
 Travis O’Rourke 
29  Lynn Whitehead 
30  Lillian Wood 
 Maryemma Shifflett 
31  Jeremy Bartley 
 Brandi Carper Barr 

 

Anniversaries 
 

   

  6 Bert & Betsy Caul 
  7       Gavin & Erin Haynes 
10 Jim & Margaret Moss 
11   Eddie & Maxine Williams 
21   Robbie & Jeff Horn 
29  Bucky & Doris Mottern 
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“Over the last six months, McAllister’s members and friends of the church have given 

generously to the Organ Restoration Fund. The following letter and original poem of 
dedication were enclosed with one donation received shortly after Christmas. The 
thoughtful insight and sentiment expressed by this grown-up “child” of the church was a 
beautiful gift that I thought should be shared. With her kind, if shyly granted, permission, 
we reprint the following from Rebecca Linkenhoker Gudgeon.  

_______________________________________________________________ 

Beth, 
 

 The enclosed donation is to be used for the Organ Restoration Project. When I 
heard that the church was going to undertake this, I knew I wanted to contribute. I 
thought for a long time about whether or not I should give the donation in memory or 
honor of someone; however, the list was too long. How could you ever choose one out of 
the many, many people who have been meaningful to the music program at McAllister. 
And then it came to me, the reason this is so important and such an important legacy is; 

The Music: 
 

 The Music that binds the church together.  

 

 The Music that, more than any minister, moves the Holy Spirit through all  
  that it touches.  

 

 The Music that drifts out of the windows and brings joy to the entire  
  community.  

 

 The Music that taught the story of Jesus’s birth to the children through the  
  eyes of  the “Friendly Beasts.”  

 

 The Music that reaches inside the heart of a frazzled mother on Christmas  
  Eve and reminds her that the presents and food will be fine because  
  they aren’t the meaning of Christmas.  

 

 The Music that created many, many adults who still know the chorus of  
  “The Palms” by heart.  

 

 The Music that reaches inside the soul of a member who is privately  
  struggling and gives them hope.  

 

 The Music that brings comfort to grieving loved ones.  

 

 The Music that allows us to send loved ones on to their eternal life with a  
  chorus of ‘Hallelujah!”  

 

 The Music that lives on eternally in the heavenly chorus that has some  
  pretty prominent members from McAllister.  

 

        Love, Becky 
________________________________________________________________________ 

 

As of this writing, the Organ Restoration Fund is still $28,681.68 away from the 

goal of $87,138. If you are able, please consider making a donation to the fund   

today. Your gift will allow McAllister’s Holtkamp to aid in worship and to sound 

God’s praise for decades to come. With the project now underway, reaching the 

goal is more important than ever. Thank you." 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Anyone interested in following photos and progress of the restoration of the Holtkamp organ 
at McAllister Memorial can go to this facebook link:  
        https://www.facebook.com/HoltkampatMcAllister   

Goal  

87,138 

https://www.facebook.com/HoltkampatMcAllister


 

  

We, the family of Trucky Lemon would like to thank 

the members and friends of McAllister Memorial 
Presbyterian Church (family and friends) that came to 
honor Trucky at his funeral. You made it such a won-
derful going home for him. Thanks to the granddaugh-
ters who spoke so highly of their grandfather. Special 
thanks to Pearl Miller for the beautiful song she sang 
and Beth Dreszer for the beautiful music. The Women 
of the Church did an outstanding job of the meal after 
the service. So many thanks to Rev. Jim Moss and 
Rev. Bill Gilliland for the special service and also for 
the comforting words. Thanks for the video of the ser-
vice. I will cherish it always. May God Bless you all.
  The Lemon Family, Friends in Christ 
 

 

To My Church Family; Thank you for remembering 

me during my recent illness. The calls and cards were 
uplifting. A special thank you to Rev. Jim for the vis-
its; and to everyone for the prayers offered up for my 
healing. May God bless each of you.        
    Pam Key   
 

Thanks for the fruit basket. I enjoyed it. Also thanks 

to Gail and Larry Washburn for bringing it to me. 
Merry Christmas.           Love, Lillian Wood  
 
 

My heart filled with joy when I received the wonder-
ful fruit basket from McAllister Church. The fruit was 
delicious. Thank you for remembering me this Christ-
mas.        Blessings, Shirley Ferris 
 

Words cannot possibly express our delight! Thank 
you from the bottom of our heart for remembering us 
at Christmas.  The  fruit basket was a nice gift, and so 
delicious to eat.     Carl and Jean Irvine 
 

Thanks for the fruit. Its nice to be remembered.   

   Sadie Landis  

 

We wish to express our sincere gratitude to all who 
helped with the delicious bereavement meal and all 
who have shown so many acts of loving kindness fol-
lowing the death of my mother, Germaine “Pete” 
Levisay. Your sympathy and support have provided 
much comfort during this difficult time.  
                 Lisa and Greg Dickson and family 
 

Thank you so much for the fruit basket, cards, and 
visits. It really means a lot to me and brightens my 
day. I miss each and everyone of you. Please continue 
to pray for me. May each and everyone have a Blessed 
and Happy New Year. Thanks for everything!  
               In Christian Love, Louise Whitehead 

    Thank You Notes  

Restored Bible Dedicated  

 

Dedication of the restored pulpit Bible took place on Decem-
ber 28, 2019. The restoration was dedicated in memory of 
Cecil and Delilah Ervin, long-time members of McAllister 
Church. Those participating in the service were their daugh-
ters, Brenda Linkenhoker and Teresa Wulff; grandchildren, 
Rebecca Gudgeon, Sara Nicely, Nathanial and Zoe Wulff; 
and great grandchildren, Andy and Sophie Gudgeon, and 
Olivia and Amelia Nicely. Their son-in-law, Paul Linkenhok-
er delivered the message.  
 

The idea for the restoration started after the 100th Anniver-
sary Celebration in December 2018 when several members 
discovered the Bible was literally coming apart at the seams. 
Session approved the establishment of a restoration fund and 
made inquiries to find a restorer. With the help of Byron 
Faidley a restoration company was found and the Bible was 
delivered to them in March 2019.  
 
With restoration complete and housed in a custom archival 
box, the Bible returned to McAllister in October 2019. 
Thanks to the efforts of those who were involved in this pro-
ject this Bible will be around for another century or more. 

Before After 



 

 

EASTER LILY FORM 

 

Anyone wishing to place an EASTER LILY in Memory or in Honor of loved one(s), 
please fill in the blanks and bring or mail this form to the church office—ATTENTION 
LILY FUND or place in the offering plate by March 29th. All donors will be listed in the 
Worship Bulletin on Easter Sunday. Each order of ($10.00) will supply one lily. 
Thanks! 
Given By: ___________________________________________________________________ 
 

      In Honor/Memory of: __________________________________________________________ 
 

      Number of Plants: _____________ at $10.00 each = Total $ ______________________ 
 

                       ** You may pick up your lily after the 11:00 a.m. worship service on Easter Sunday.**  

 

—————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

 
(For those wishing to give monetary gifts, please use the portion below.) 

 

MONETARY GIFTS IN HONOR OR IN MEMORY  
 

Given By: _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

In Honor/Memory of: ______________________________________________________________________________ 

~ ~Congratulations~ ~  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To Israel and Danielle Allen Boone at the birth of 
their son, Granger Dean Boone. Granger was born 
November 17, 2019. He is the grandson Robert and 
Anita Boone, and Betty Mace, Danny and Terri Allen. 
 
Kevin & Laura Young welcomed their third child, 
Sawyer Scott Young, on November 18, 2019. Sawyer 
has a big sister, Layken, and a big brother, Grayson. 
His extended family includes grandparents, Kevin 
Young and Kim Young; Ronnie and Mischelle Na-
pier; great grandparents, Buddy and Margie Young, 
Brenda Cartwright, and Phil and Debbie Cartwright.  
 
Christopher and Megan Sayre are proud parents of a 
son, Jonathan Sayre. Jonathan was born December 7, 
2019. His grandmother is Sandra Sayre, and his great 
grandparents are Joe and Dot Wimer. 
 
We pray for God’s blessings on these young families 
as they grow in His kingdom.        

     Boy Scout Sunday 
    February 16, 2020 

      Members of Troop 31 will  

      participate in the 11 a.m.  

     Worship Service. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

The Church Office will be 
closed Monday, February 17th  

for President’s Day. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Session Meetings  

will be February 16th  

&  March 15th  

@ 12:15 p.m. 

 

Girl Scout Sunday  

March 8, 2020 
Members of Girl Scout Troops will  

Participate in the 11 a.m. service 
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McAllister Church  
invites you to join us at one of  our services.  

 
SUNDAY 

Sunday School— 9:45 a.m. 

Worship Service— 11:00 a.m. 

 

Minister—Reverend James Moss 

Clerk of Session— James E. Faidley, Jr. 

Custodian/Sexton— Anita Boone 

Minister of Music—Kathy Crutchfield 

Organist— Elizabeth Leitch Dreszer  

Secretary/Treasurer—Janet Linkenhoker 

Youth Activities Director—Margaret Moss 

 
Phone (540) 962-2675   

e-mail mcmpres@ntelos.net 
Website: mcallistermempcusa.org (with giving link) 

 
A congregation of the  

Presbyterian Church (USA), 
The Synod of the Mid-Atlantic, 

Presbytery of the Peaks 

 

 

Organized December 10, 1918 


